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Cass County DUI Injury Crash 
 
What: Off highway vehicle, rollover crash    

Where: Cass County Highway 38, 1 mile north of State Highway 46 

When: September 10th, 2022, at 7:47 PM.  

Road Conditions: Normal 

Weather Conditions: Normal  

Crash Involvement: One vehicle 

Type of Crash: Ran off roadway, overturn, driver ejection 

Agencies Involved: North Dakota Highway Patrol, Cass County Sheriff’s Department, 

Casselton Fire Department, Lisbon Ambulance Services 

Vehicle No. 1:  2017 Polaris Ranger 900XP 

Driver No. 1: Bruce Albert Storhoff, 51-year-old male, Nome, ND, injured.   
Restraints: Not used 
Charges:  DUI 

 
 

NARRATIVE: The Polaris Ranger was southbound on Cass County Highway 38, 
approximately 1 mile north of State Highway 46. The Ranger drove from the west ditch onto 
Highway 38, then into the east ditch. The Ranger attempted to correct but overturned several 
times ejecting Storhoff from the Ranger. The vehicle came to rest in a field on the east side of 
Highway 38.  
 
The Ranger sustained heavy damage because of the rollover crash. Storhoff was seriously 
injured and taken by Lisbon Ambulance to Sanford Hospital in Fargo.  Storhoff was arrested 
for driving under the influence of alcohol. He remains in critical but stable condition at 
Sanford Hospital. 
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The crash remains under investigation by the NDHP. 
 

_________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
For More Information Contact:  
Sergeant Jed Dahnke (701)-328-2447                                                                                                                                                  
jdahnke@nd.gov  

     
 


